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Craig McKee, Secretary 9/11 Monthly Teleconference Call

	 

**********************

 

Minutes of Wednesday, June 27, 2012
Monthly 9/11 Truth Teleconference Call 8pm (ET); 5pm (PT)

 

Present on the 01/25/2012 9/11 Teleconference Call were:

  Ken Freeland, Facilitator of 9/11 Teleconference Call, Houston 9/11 Truth, also http://www.meetup.com/AE911Truth-Action-Group-Houston

Craig McKee, Secretary of 9/11 Teleconference Call, Truth and Shadows (truthandshadows.wordpress.com)

Don Meserlian, Voices of Safety

Shelton Lankford, spokesman, Military Officers for 9/11 Truth

James Hufferd, 9/11 Truth Grassroots Organization

Paul Zarembka, editor of The Hidden History of 9-11

Dwain Deets, SD9/11 Truth

 Draft minutes from 05-30-12 teleconference were APPROVED

Ken made a motion to object to the consideration of motion 4A on the agenda, which asked the Teleconference to adopt the position that neither airplane impact not fires caused the collapse of the World Trade Center towers. He made the motion on the grounds that the Teleconference is not equipped to judge what did or did not happen on 9/11. As an objection to the consideration of a motion, it was not debatable and required a 2/3 majority to pass. The motion was APPROVED,

Paul Zarembka then moved to object to the consideration of the second motion from Don Meserlian (4B) on the grounds that it depended on the passage of 4A. This was APPROVED.

Don Meserlian proposed an addition to the agenda asking that a link to his article “Explosive evidence equals 9/11 justice” in the July issue of The Sovereign be included in the minutes of the call. This addition was APPROVED.

The amended draft agenda was APPROVED

 

1)     Reaction to letter concerning use of “attacks”

 

Craig McKee reported on the response the Teleconference received from Elizabeth Woodworth regarding the letter sent to the Consensus 9/11 Panel asking them to refrain from using the word “attacks.” Woodworth said she and David Ray Griffin would be out of the country for the month of July and therefore could not poll the Panel as suggested. She noted that the word “attacks” has been used by the Panel without significant objection for more than a year. She also stated that as a result of the letter, the Consensus Panel would post a page explaining its reasons for using the terms it does. Dwain Deets asked that it be noted that he did not participate in the discussion because he is a member of the Consensus Panel.

 

2)     Impressions of Vancouver Hearings

 

Craig McKee gave his impressions of the 9/11 Vancouver Hearings, noting an interesting diversity of speakers as well as some significant organizational problems. A discussion of the hearings followed, which featured one of the speakers, Dwain Deets, and one of those in attendance in Vancouver, Ben Collet. Dwain noted that the hearings were treated like a Grand Jury and that those sworn in are being asked to submit names of “people of interest” along with supporting evidence by July 7.

 3, 4)  Two topical discussions – one on finding eyewitnesses to the plane strikes and the second on the presence of spherules of elemental iron in the dust of the WTC – were postponed because the person who put them on the agenda (Tom Tvedten) was not on the call.

5)     Griffin’s approach to 9/11 research

Paul Zarembka elaborated on an interview he did (posted in three parts on You Tube) on his concerns regarding the research methods used David Ray Griffin. He mentioned in particular the cell phone calls, insider trading, and Griffin not mentioning Citizen Investigation Team in his most recent book. A discussion followed.

  

6)     Sovereign article

 

Don Meserlian asked that the minutes reflect that he invites all recipients of the Teleconference minutes to read his article, “Explosive evidence and 9/11 justice in the July issue of The Sovereign. He also invites all to read other archived articles on the site. This was APPROVED without objection.

7)     Announcements

· Dwain Deets informed the Teleconference about the three British citizens who have filed a complaint against the BBC for not being fair and accurate in two programs it produced on 9/11.

· Ken Freeland announced that Sander Hicks is publicizing his new book, “Slingshot to the Juggernaut.”

 Call adjourned at 9:20 p.m. EST/6:40 p.m. PST

 

 You can hear an audio recording of the teleconference (along with archives of earlier calls) in its entirety here:  http://download5.freeconferencepro.com/rec/1281870217-20111201031038-113011.mp3.

The 9/11 Truth Teleconference is held on the last Wednesday of every month.  The next 9/11 Teleconference call will be Wednesday, July 25, 2012 at 8 pm EST, 8:00 EST/5:00 pm PST. 

Please send agenda items for next call to facilitator Ken Freeland (diogenesquest@gmail.com) by July 21. Please use subject line "Agenda item for 911 Truth Teleconference."


